ARNSIDE NATIONAL SCHOOL – PARENT TEACHER ASSOCIATION

Minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 17th April 2013 at 7.00pm

Present:  Hayley Simmons, Louise Oakley, Nick Sharp, Sara Owen, Paul McLaughlin, Jill Sweetman, Heather Atkin
.
Apologies:  Lynn Gould, Julia Sier, Julia Adair, Catherine Crossman, Rebecca Peel, Julie Pierce Jones
(66)  Minutes

The Minutes of the meeting held on 6th March 2013, be received.

Matters Arising

(67)  TTS
To be discussed at next meeting as Julia Sier not present
(68)  Sowing seeds
Leaflets had arrived from Suttons however it was thought too late now to distribute with the imminent order deadline date for certain plants.
(69)  Scholastic Fair

To be discussed at next meeting as Karen Pringle not present.

(70) Treasurer’s Report
Hayley circulated the Treasurer’s report. The Bunny Bingo event proved popular with an income of £256 (before expenses) although it was noted that maybe drinks could be provided before the first session and more lines could be awarded with prizes, particularly for the younger children. Adding variations of games was also suggested for the older children. The Benyounes concert raised £964 after expenses, the disco £136 and the GNAAS collection raised £243 for GNAAS and £162 for the school. Easyfundraising continues to provide monies with £49 this quarter.
(71) Non-Fundraising Issues

None noted
Future events and fundraising
(72)  Puffin book club
Jill had investigated why no magazines had been received over the previous two terms, this was because the company was now under the control of Penguin books and no provision was in place for school orders. Penguin will let Jill know if the situation changes. Jill asked the meeting whether to find another company or wait to see what happens; the latter was agreed and will be reported on when anything new arises

(73) Music update
Paul reported that the review had now been completed and Nick advised that he was happy for any of the photos produced to be used. The Quartet has a Facebook page, web page and a newsletter available for people to subscribe to. The latter will be quarterly on request.
Following the concert and liaising with Mrs Rich Paul devised a questionnaire to gauge interest in expanding the current music provision. Mr Andrew Warriner, a member of the Morecambe Brass Band, visited the school today to show the children a taste of what musical instruments they could play. A letter was available for pupils in Years 4, 5 and 6 only interested in a brass or woodwind instrument to take home.  It is currently under discussion within the school when the lessons will take place. It was suggested taster sessions might be popular. The PTA gave positive recommendation for the questionnaire.

Paul had more information regarding the accrual of instruments and the availability of two second-hand violins for £20-30 off students who had grown out of them. Buying this way appeared to be a more cost-effective method than renting long-term. A case of percussion instruments had been donated along with a full drum kit, currently being stored at Paul’s home. 
Discussions were on-going regarding future concerts, with Mrs Rich and the Furness Orchestra and Benyounes Quartet for next year. 

(74) Recipe book
Following Lyn’s research it was decided to request recipes first, establish how many pages were required etc. before deciding which printing package to choose. It was thought that a spiral bound book might be better than a stapled book and Primal Printing said there would be no price difference unlike Carnforth IT Network.  Recipes are to be requested before the end of term in a typed format.Contributors without access to a computer may submit handwritten recipes and the PTA will type up to ensure legibility and consistent format. 

(75) Spring Fair

The Spring Fair would take place on Saturday 18th May. Details regarding raffle prize donation and letters are to be requested from Julia Sier. A table had already been requested by Pam for plants with potential stalls for the RSPB, AONB, Claudia the beautician, nail painting with Louise Fallows and Elliotts. Other stalls would include second-hand uniform, pot-a-plant, craft, face painting, car boot/table top sale, cakes. This would be complemented again with Year 5 games. Louise to organise the posters, Hayley would email details. It was decided that, as we would be asking for cakes for the fair, there would be no cake stall at the end of the half-term. The list for volunteers would be put up closer to the date.
(76) Family Fun Day

This was to be held on Sunday 7th July with the PTA holding a book sale and face-painting as in previous years, donations to be requested and promotion of the event closer to the time.
(77) Any other business

.The matter of the British Legion Xmas party was brought up as there is no funding available this year. The PTA discussed whether it was possible to support the event financially. The PTA already has the Christmas Fair at this time of year readily supported by parents of children at the school and Hayley felt that financial support was not the only issue but also organisation as the current organisers of the party mostly have older children and are looking to step down. It was suggested that maybe a small donation could be asked for from parents whose children attend to keep the event going and that the PTA could publicise the need for new organisers. 
Nick enquired whether the end-of-term event was to take place again this year and if so when it would be. It was thought that it would take place after the leavers do on the last Thursday of term.
(78) Date and Time of Next Meeting

Wednesday 12th June 2013 at 7pm.

